Hartshead Estate HOMEWATCH committee meeting

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club at 8:30 on Thursday 22nd February 2018

Apologies – A. Patel, H. Diamond, M. Glover, S. Mistry, D. Buckley.

Meeting started at 8:00pm

1. Minutes of the last meeting

Accepted

2. Matters arising

Garage car wash - workmen have been clearing drains - not sure if problem has been cured.

Hartshead Estate Facebook page any, information available re: organisers.

In the previous minutes, unfortunately I omitted several members’ names who had taken the trouble to submit their apologies, for this I submit my sincere apologies for this omission.

3. Chairman's report

 The newsletters have been distributed, there was confusion as to numbers received, according to my schedule we have 1065.  J. Richardson reported 30 short. Sailesh please confirm and provide new schedule.  We originally received 1000 from the police, a further 70s were provided at a later date. 

 General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR). I have read this week that data protection laws are being revised and that all organisations can only keep computerised records of members email addresses if they were voluntarily provided, with permission to contact members. There may be a requirement for organisations to contact members on obtain written permission to hold their contact data. Changing the law is meant to regulate large organisations particularly social media sites; some small groups have expressed concern. We need to be aware of any change that could affect homewatch, is anyone aware of this change in the data protection laws? Considerable amount of discussion ensued; J. Richardson offered to forward an email from a governing body of model aircraft clubs that had provided information for small organisations in relation to the change in data protection law. M. Harrop said he would review the information and report back to the committee.

4. Vice Chairman's report

Nothing to report

5. Treasurer's report

£1624.86 in the bank, one sponsor yet to pay.

6. Secretary's report

Nothing to report.

7. Police report

Crime stats
(For period of 29th March – 26th April

	CRIME TYPE
	2018
	2017
	Difference +/-

	Burglary Dwelling
	3
	2
	+1

	Burglary Other (Sheds/Garage/Businesses)
	0
	1
	-1

	Vehicle Interference
	0
	2
	-2

	Theft From A Motor Vehicle
	1
	3
	-2

	Theft Of A Motor Vehicle
	0
	2
	-2


Burglary Dwellings

· 2nd/3rd April – Winchester Avenue
· 17th April – St Albans Avenue (Top section)
· 24th April – Glendon Crescent
Theft from a Motor Vehicle

· 5th/6th April – St Albans Avenue – (Top Section)
Other business

Off Road Bikes

With the weather improving there is the potential for an increase in the use of Off Road Motorbikes / Mopeds etc. causing ASB on the estate and the surrounding areas.

Last month an off road Bike was intentionally ridden directly at PCSO Chadwick who had to kick out as to avoid a collision.

We understand the frustration; however could we please ask that ANY incidents involving these types of vehicles be reported to the Police. There is a   dedicated unit within GMP for tackling such issues; however they are deployed where demand is most required. Therefore it is vital that incidents are reported.

The committee expressed their pleasure in the improved crime figures.

8. Bank account signatories

The forms have almost been completed; we just need Mr. B. Mistry to sign. J. Richardson to contact Mr. Mistry to obtain his signature.

9. Website

M. Harrop reported that the Amazon link is working and everything has been refreshed.

10. CCTV

The Chairmen reviewed the history so far, followed by reading various emails, one of which suggested we continue to raise funds. The subject of whether we should consider raising funds on the off chance that Tameside may eventually decide to help us erect cameras on the estate. The meeting considered that this was not viable, and decided to leave fundraising until Tameside has his decided what action it is prepared to take.

11. Any other business

i) Cllr Buckley reported that Cash Angle Parkinson (yes, the name is spelt correctly) is now in prison and will be moved away from the area when released. 

ii) Ashton town hall - the council has arranged another company to take over the construction of the town hall, it is scheduled to be open by September. This company has also accepted responsibility for all other Carillion projects. The meeting doubted whether this is a good idea considering the problems caused by Carillion’s failure.

The meeting ended at 21:15

John Richardson

Secretary

